A first approach towards results: 27th of June 2009
Yesterday, on Friday, I received bundles of files and some promising cds which I promised to take a look at instantly, as I do now. My first impression of the material was: I was overwhelmed by the results. A deeper and more critical look at the material made clear that publishing everything at once is impossible for two reasons. 1. Some materials contain lessons and interviews with children and we must respect that they don´t belong into the public. Instead I promise to report the results in a separate essay.

2. Some materials still contain small items with copyrighted contents, like pasted pictures in texts. This must be exchanged by genuine material, I know, we know, and will do so in the following weeks.

But beyond my heartless critics I am really astonished about the imagination and discipline, about the group-cohesion and the fluid which is sparkling through the small videos or photostories.

“The colourful world and the letter F” e.g. is a production by the team (Friedrich, Petersen, Lindl, Trebeß, Hansen & Neumann), it is a short movie bout the growing of a sunflower, set in scene with a few materials like cardboards and straw. The team is acting as a farmer, sunflower, sun and rain, being watched by the eager eyes of a brilliantly plaid about 12 year old boy and likewise girl. You will like it, I am sure!

And I saw one more of the video-reports: A group of children from a children´s home were playing one afternoon a paper-chase and a set of memory cards. The team behind it entered this small world and went through beginner´s vocabulary – and not to forget some very special words from the good kitchen, like paisley…
What I found the greatest was the comment from a girl there, she answered why she thought it was a nice afternoon, and said: Because you have choosen us. I thought this was really touching and unexpected.

As a matter of fact, there are further results, like a sword from wood with a complete building-scheme in another project about knights. And I received great pirate-centred paper-chase stories or movies, which I enjoyed very much this afternoon. My first impression now is: I am glad we started this project – although it may leave some work for the next weeks. Please expect more results in late August!

Yours

Detlef Fiedler, Flensburg
